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Hi Ladies, 
 

t’s almost spring, the weather is getting warmer, and I’m looking 
forward to our March meeting and workshop with Peggy Martin 
teaching. Peggy has a beautiful Mariner’s Compass block to share with 

us. As a reminder the meeting will be held on March 3rd with the doors 
opening at 1pm the meeting beginning at 1:30.  
 
We are coming toward the end of this year’s FQG board term and we’re in 
need of a nominating committee. The nominating committee helps to find 
and bring forth new board members. Several of our key board positions 
will be available. If you are on the nominating committee you can’t be 
nominated for a board seat. Please volunteer to either take on a board 
position or be on the nominating committee. Let’s keep our quilt guild 
active 

 
 

With best regards, 

Frannie Marr 
FQG President 

 

 
Celebrating March Birthdays 

 
  
 

3 Mara Woods 
7 Charlotte Seidman 

8 Nonie Osborne 
17 Margaret Shirkey 
25 Linda Musillami 

 
 

 Attribution: Party Line 1811P-75 Happy Birthday Panel by Blank Quilting 
 

 

I 
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From the Programs Team 
 

 

ebruary’s visit by Wendy Mathson (right) was a great way to 
kick off 2022. Wendy was so impressed with our guild, 
especially the workshop participants. Hopefully, some of 

them will be ready to share what they accomplished that day.  
 

 
 
For March we have the pleasure of hosting 
Peggy Martin for both a program and a 
workshop. Peggy is well-known for her quick strip-piecing methods. 
She has taught all over the country—Paducah, Houston, Road to 
California, and many more. Her workshop will be the strip-pieced 
Mariners Compass, a seemingly difficult pattern Peggy has made fun 
and simple. Please consider joining us March 3 for her program and 
March 5 for the workshop. 

 
See you all soon, 

Ann 

Ann Turley, 1st VP 

Featuring Programs and Workshops 
your Guild will surely love! 
www.annturley.info 

 

News flash 
 

Be sure to bring money $$$ to the next guild meeting; why you ask? 
Because we are having a fantastic book sale. It seems that in our storage 
cupboard, in the community center where we meet, a stash of books that 
were thought to be gone has reappeared, and the board has decided to sell 
them. Come early and grab any and all of the ones you need, want, or have 
loved and would like to pass on to a friend.  
 
This is a “one night”—or make that a “one afternoon”— sale after which all 
books will be donated to the library. 

F 

 

http://www.annturley.info/
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Dates to remember  
Thursday, March 3 – meeting 

Saturday, March 5 – workshop  
Thursday, April 7 – meeting 

Saturday, April 9 – workshop  
 
************************************************************************************************** 
 

Fallbrook Quilt Guild Meeting Minutes 
February 3, 2022 

 
The meeting was opened by President Frannie Marr at 1:30. 

 
Ann Turley introduced the program for next month featuring Peggy Martin. She then 

introduced today’s speaker, Wendy Mathson, who will speak on her techniques for the 
Storm at Sea Quilt. 
 

After the break, President Frannie thanked the volunteers and reminded members that 
we need a nominating committee for a slate of officers for next year. 
 

Membership report was made by Linda Rosensteel. We currently have 84 members, 3 
new members registered today, and there were 33 members in attendance today. 

 
The Opportunity Quilt report was made by Penny Bottomly. It will be on display at the 
Hemet Quilt show this weekend. She also reported that there are plans for a quilt 

retreat in Temecula in the near future. 
 

There was no other business. Drawings followed. 
 
Show and Tell followed. Participants included Frannie Marr, Karen Johnston, Jewell 

Burke, Paula Manning for Nora Fusco, Linda Rosensteel, Cindy Stephen, Sheryl 
Kaplan, Sharon Boehm, Ann Turley, and Barb Anderson. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Tricia Voight 
 
 

The deadlines for submitting newsletter material.  
Send material to Charlotte Seidman at cseidman7@gmail.com 

 

Last date to submit material Newsletter distributed Meeting date 

March 30 April 3 April 7 

   

mailto:cseidman7@gmail.com
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Introducing Our Friendship Groups!  
The Sew ‘n’ Sews II 

 
The Sew ‘n’ Sews II (otherwise known 
as the Sew 2s) friendship group 
includes Chris Brewer, Jewell Burke 
(missing from the photo), Carol 
Carpenter, Denise Cohen, Ardis 
Duhachek, Ann Harris, Gayle Luczyk, 
Diana Rash, Sandy Scott, and Ann 
Turley. The group meets the second 
Friday of the month at each other’s 
homes and occasionally takes a road 
trip. 
 

 
In March they are planning a trip to Temecula to see the rug-hooking 
exhibit at the Temecula Valley Museum, followed by lunch and perhaps a 
trip to one or more of the quilt shops in Temecula.  
 
They will also start a special project they’ve chosen as a group, called a 
round robin. Each person will bring something to use as the center of their 
project, along with an idea for something to be used for the following 
rounds. A round can consist of all four sides of the center, the top and 
bottom or two sides of the center or adjoining sides (connecting at one 
corner). 
 
The idea for the first round will be drawn from a hat at the meeting in 
March, and each person will make that round for their own project before 
the meeting the following month, using the technique drawn (i.e., stars, 
flying geese, storm at sea). 
 
At the April meeting, each project will be shown, and the next round will 
be drawn. For May, each member will have completed the second round 
for their project and bring it to show the others. And so it will continue 
until finished. 
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Announcements  
 

CVQG Annual Quilt Show and Vendor Mall 
  

May 13 and 14, 2022 

Bayview Orthodox Presbyterian Church 

505 East Naples St. 
Chula Vista, CA 91911 

Friday, 10-4 and Saturday, 10-3 

  
Please note our new venue, convenient to I-805, with free parking! We currently have 
secured 6 vendors and have room for one or two more. If interested, please see 

attached information and contact the show Co-chair, Kathy Cadwell, at 
kathryn.cadwell@sbcglobal.net  

 

***************************** 

Dear Guild Newsletter Editor, 

We would appreciate it if you would include the following announcement in your newsletter 
or your Zoom meeting about our show. 
 
The South Bay Quilters Guild is proud to announce our 2022 Quilt Show, “By the Sea” to be 
held on Saturday and Sunday, February 12-13, 2022, from 10 to 4 each day, at the Torrance 
Cultural Arts Center, 3330 Civic Center Drive (corner of Madrona and Torrance Blvd) 
Torrance. 
 
Our show will include the following: Opportunity quilt “Sea Breeze” drawing Feb 13th at 
4pm. Live quilt auction on Sunday at 1-3 pm. Quilt Exhibits - Featured quilter Alex Tsubota 
and our talented members. Quilts for sale in our consignment booth and vendor mall. Check 
our website for more information at: http://southbayquiltersguild.org  
 
Attached is a picture of our opportunity quilt. 
 
Please call or e-mail if you have any questions about our show or need additional materials to 
distribute. We appreciate your help in publicizing our quilt show. 
Sincerely, 
THE SOUTH BAY QUILTERS GUILD 
www.southbayquiltersguild.org 
 

mailto:kathryn.cadwell@sbcglobal.net
http://southbayquiltersguild.org/
http://www.southbayquiltersguild.org/


7 
 

 

 
 

 
  

***************************************** 
Hello,  

Just reaching out to our sister guilds to see if anyone would like to snap up the extra 
seats in Shelley Swanland’s upcoming workshop. She’ll be teaching her Cathedral 
Windows Sampler. 
 
The workshop is 10-3 on Wednesday March 9th. Cost to non-members is $60, and 
Shelley is offering an optional kit at $20. If any of your members would like to attend, 
please call our workshop coordinator, Laurie Gonzalez at (951) 377-9639 or 
lagonzo55@gmail.com. She can arrange to take payment, provide a supply list and 
give directions to the workshop. 
 
I hope some of you can join us! 
Maryruth Wilson 
Valley of the Mist Quilters 
 

mailto:lagonzo55@gmail.com







	FQG for March 2022 - penultimate  - 2-26-22
	quilt-thing(2)

